Union Township Sewer Minutes

January 10, 2018
Page 2 of 3
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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on January 10, 2018.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.

 
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary

Renee Lehman, Township Manager 




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer



Tad Barnhart, Operator 



Seven (7) Citizens
APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the December meeting for approval.  Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the December meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the financial statement.  All approved.  

OPERATOR’S REPORT – Tad Barnhart

Tad Barnhart reported that there are no issues, but that next month, there is going to be an increase in the sludge hauling cost because the original tank almost froze over in the cold, and they had to haul out twice the normal amount of sludge.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT –  
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:  No issues that we are aware of.

a. IMLR Pump Delivery:  The pump is scheduled to be delivered sometime around January 31.

2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.

a.
Lickdale 81-Unit Hotel (Route 72):  The Developer’s Engineer contacted us during the month and informed us they are preparing the PADOT Highway Occupancy Permit (HOP) application for the Route 72 sewer crossing.  As we speculated, PADOT has requested the permit application be made in the name of the Township.  That said, the Developer has been advised to contact the Township’s Solicitor regarding entering into an indemnification agreement with the Township to absolve the Township of liability associated with the construction.  In addition, we requested the Developer provide the Township Solicitor a copy of the easement agreement for the sewer crossing the Lickdale Fire Company.  Atty. Bametzreider commented that he has received a copy of   the Easement Agreement, but it must be rewritten.    
b.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  This project is in the construction phase.  Construction for the low-pressure sewer boring in Bordnersville Rd has been completed.  Work on the remainder of the low-pressure sewer is scheduled to resume in the upcoming weeks.  (No change since last Board meeting).

c.
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  This project is in the construction phase.  Although site improvements have commenced, work on sanitary sewers has not.  (No change since last Board meeting with respect to site sewer construction).

d.
Ridgeline Properties (formerly Crossroads Logistics Park and Brewster’s):  Construction of this project including the sanitary sewers has been completed.  Although a Certificate of Occupancy has been issued, the warehouse remains vacant.  Consequently, no sewage flows are currently being discharged from the property.  (No change since last Board meeting).

3.
Dedication of Select Logistics Park Sewers:  As directed by the Board at their August 9 meeting, we completed our review of the Logistics Park sewers to identify which runs should be considered for dedication to the Township.  We provided our findings in our email dated September 12.  The owners of Lots #1 and #2 have yet to indicate that they have an interest in dedicating the lines.  (No change since last Board meeting).
4.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to work with the Township to finalize the revised and updated documents.



Dennis Firestone asked Scott Rights to talk about the email that was received from Ridgeline regarding the prospective buyer for the warehouse at 70 Bordnesvville Road.   Mr. Rights explained the prospective buyer is interested in purchasing 60,000 gallons a day of capacity in the Lickdale Sewer Treatment Plant.  Rights said that he told them that the Township will be willing to work with them, but they needed to fill out a formal request for the EDU’s and put $500.00 in escrow for Engineering and Attorney Fees if they are interested in pursuing the EDU request.  Mr. Rights said that the prospective buyer emailed him and said that they will contact him if they want to pursue any further. 
ATTORNEY’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER


Atty. Bametzreider reported to the Board that he has prepared a Sewer Reservation Agreement for George Christianson of Pumpkin Ridge who has requested six EDU’s.  After a brief discussion, Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker authorizing the signing of the Agreement for George Christianson to reserve 6 EDUs.  All approved.  



Atty. Bametzreider also informed the Board that Liberty Carwash is in the process of purchasing the flow meter that will be installed next month.  


Atty. Bametzreider also explained that Kyle Boltz, owner of the Lickdale Campground was in attendance of the meeting and would like to ask the Board for a time extension for his 2017 payment for the additional EDU’s that he is required to purchase.  Mr. Boltz asked the Board to extend the time for his 2017 payment until June of 2018 noting that he would then make 2018’s payment by the end of December.  Mr. Boltz also commented that he would eventually like to install a meter to measure the flow of what is actually going into the sewer, because he did make repairs to some of the water lines and he will be making more.  The Board agreed to give Mr. Boltz until June 30th to make the 2017 payment.  Atty. Bametzreider said he will memorialize the time extension of 2017’s payment with a letter to Mr. Boltz.  
BILLS



Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Gary Longenecker to pay the bills in the amount of $7,375.57.  All approved. 
DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 

Wednesday, February 14, 2018 at 6:30 P.M

ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m.


Respectfully submitted,







Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
